Notes provided by Naja Bailey (META) and Gretchen Martin (ACCESS)

<u>FY23S Initial Exiting Student Follow-up (FW) collection</u> – Mentioned as a possibility on the previous call and at OEDSA, ODE is delaying the opening of this collection. Several things are in place, but they still need to do some checking this week. It will most likely open next week, but not sure what day yet.

Q: Any idea when we'll get a sample csv file for this collection?

A: We have a meeting tomorrow and it should be finalized at that point, so we'll try to get it out to everyone.

<u>FY22G Graduation collection</u> – The Grad collection submission window closed last Friday, October 14. The Data Review period for Superintendents to sign-off will be open October 18 through November 1. The Data Appeal window for Superintendents to request an appeal if they have any grad issues is open now through October 28. For approved appeals, the deadline to submit corrected data will be 5pm on November 10.

Q: In the SAFE account, the FY22 Grad file is not there for them to request an appeal.

A: Erica Weaston, with ODE's Office of Data Quality, indicated they will need to look into this. Please email <u>dataquality@education.ohio.gov</u> so they can review the specific IRN to ensure there are no issues.

Q&A

Q: When will FLICS data for FY23 be included in upcoming foundation payments? When they collected applications by the September 30 deadline and they were approved, will those students be included in upcoming payments when data is entered this month?

A: FLICS is Federal, so I don't think it comes in the actual foundation payment. For Community School foundation payments (the monthly payments they get for their state dollars) ODE pulls data near the end of the month for the following month. They probably got a payment last Friday or today for their October payment based on September 30. The next data pull will be on October 28 or 31, and those students will appear on their November payment. The payment always makes up whatever dates they were enrolled but not included in a prior payment.

Q: Are students at a non-pub supposed to be in the SWD follow-up file?

A: If they were sent to the non-pub at the district's expense, then yes, they are definitely to be included in the follow-up. If they are services-only, we need to doublecheck.

Upcoming Call Schedule

Monday, October 31 – ODE ITC Call